

CITY OF COCONUT CREEK CITY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

Government Center 4800 W. Copans Road Coconut Creek, Florida Date: August 9, 2021 Time: 7:00 p.m.

Special Meeting No. 2021-0809SP

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Tooley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT UPON ROLL CALL:

Mayor Rebecca A. Tooley
Vice Mayor Joshua Rydell
Commissioner Lou Sarbone
Commissioner Sandra L. Welch
Commissioner Jacqueline Railey
City Manager Karen M. Brooks
City Attorney Terrill C. Pyburn
Interim City Clerk Marianne Bowers

Mayor Tooley asked all to rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Tooley noted that the meeting was being conducted live with a quorum physically present, and explained that, in light of the pandemic, accommodations were made to allow the public to provide advanced comments without the need to attend the meeting. City Attorney Terrill Pyburn explained the procedures for public participation and comment for the meeting.

PRESENTATIONS

1. 21-172 A PROCLAMATION IN SUPPORT OF THE CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE'S ACTION TO ADD "RUBIN STACY MEMORIAL BOULEVARD" AS THE SECONDARY STREET NAME TO THE SEGMENT OF DAVIE BOULEVARD BETWEEN INTERSTATE 95 AND US-441.

Vice Mayor Rydell read the proclamation into the record.

2. 21-176 A PROCLAMATION RECOGNIZING SEPTEMBER 9, 2021, AS "BROWARD MENTAL HEALTH SUMMIT DAY."

Commissioner Railey read the proclamation into the record. Diann Geronemus accepted the proclamation on behalf of the Broward Mental Health Summit and briefly addressed the Commission.

3. 21-171 A PRESENTATION OF THE DISTINGUISHED BUDGET PRESENTATION AWARD FOR THE CITY'S FISCAL YEAR 2021 ANNUAL BUDGET AND FIVE-YEAR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM.

Kisha Holland, Budget and Grants Manager, presented the award to the Commission. She thanked City staff for their efforts to produce an award-winning budget document and read some of the commendations received on the budget.

4. 21-161 COCONUT CREEK FIRE RESCUE IMPLEMENTATION PLAN UPDATE.

Fire Chief Jeffrey Gary reviewed the Coconut Creek Fire Rescue third quarter report. He introduced recently hired staff, including two (2) Assistant Fire Chiefs, the Fire Marshall, Division Chief, Battalion Chiefs, and administrative and support staff. He provided a brief operations update, noting the protocol, regulations, and training program were being developed. He stated the supplies were starting to come in and the goal was to be ready on September 1. Fire Chief Gary provided an update on the new Fire Station 113, noting staff was working on a punch list to be completed prior to obtaining a Certificate of Occupancy. He discussed fleet vehicles and equipment and noted there were vehicles outside for viewing. Fire Chief Gary discussed the budget and the Coral Springs dispatch transition. He stated training had already begun so that staff would be fully trained for the dispatch transition scheduled for October 1, 2022. In response to a question from the Commission, Fire Chief Gary commented that the design of the butterfly logo for the fire trucks was in the works. He responded to a question regarding accreditation, noting they hoped to get accreditation done in two (2) years, but needed at least six months of data to begin the process. Mayor Tooley asked if there was a Mutual Aid Interlocal Agreement with Margate in place, and Fire Chief Gary stated he had spoken with the Margate Fire Chief, and they were developing a draft.

INPUT FROM THE PUBLIC

Laura Glorioso, 4735 NW 30 Street, Coconut Creek, spoke as a teacher at Atlantic Technical College and shared details of the transition into employment program. She asked the City to consider partnering with the program to provide hands-on learning opportunities. Mayor Tooley commented that City Manager Brooks would follow up with her to discuss the program.

Interim City Clerk Bowers stated there were no advanced public comments received for non-agenda or consent agenda items.

CONSENT AGENDA (Items 5-9)

Mayor Tooley read each of the titles of the Consent Agenda Items into the record.

Agenda Items 8 & 9 were pulled by Commissioner Welch and heard before the Regular Agenda.

- 5. 21-154 A MOTION APPROVING THE MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS CITY COMMISSION MEETING(S). (2021-0610WS, 2021-0610R, AND 2021-0624R)
- 6. RES
 2021-146

 A RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF THE BROWARD COUNTY AUDIT OF THE ANIMAL CARE AND ADOPTION DIVISION, REPORT NO. 21-05, DATED DECEMBER 16, 2020; PROVIDING FOR SUPPORT OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF AUDIT GUIDELINES AND BEST PRACTICES BY THE ANIMAL CARE AND ADOPTION DIVISION WITH THE GOAL OF PROVIDING BETTER CARE FOR THE DOGS AND CATS MAINTAINED AT THE SHELTER.
- 7. RES
 2021-151

 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO SIGN A NOTICE OF SITE
 DEDICATION AND LIMITATION OF USE NECESSARY TO OBTAIN
 REIMBURSEMENT AND TO SATISFY THE REQUIREMENTS OF A GRANT
 RECEIVED FROM THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL
 PROTECTION (FDEP) FOR THE REDEVELOPMENT OF SABAL PINES PARK.

MOTION: Rydell/Sarbone – To approve Consent Agenda items 5 through 7.

Minutes August 9, 2021 – Special Commission Meeting Page 3

Upon roll call, the Motion passed by a 5-0 vote.

Public Works

8. RES A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER, OR DESIGNEE, TO 2021-154 EXECUTE THE FIRST AMENDMENT TO THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH BROWARD COUNTY FOR COMMUNITY SHUTTLE SERVICE.

Mayor Tooley read the Resolution title into the record.

MOTION: Rydell/Railey – To approve Resolution No. 2021-154.

Public Works Assistant Director Alex Tergis presented the item, explaining that the City's reimbursement from the County was increasing due to surtax funding, and when the amended Interlocal Agreement (ILA) was signed, the City would receive its funding for Fiscal Year 2020-21. He further explained that funds were based on an hourly rate for operations, however, there was a threshold of 7.1 riders per hour. He stated a lot of cities involved in the ILA were not meeting the threshold and a meeting was scheduled to discuss the ridership thresholds. He added that staff was working internally to review the routes and conduct community outreach following Broward County's determination regarding ridership thresholds.

Upon roll call, the Resolution passed by a 5-0 vote.

9. RES A RESOLUTION DECLARING CERTAIN CITY-OWNED PROPERTY AS 2021-152 SURPLUS AND AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER, OR DESIGNEE, TO DISPOSE OF SAID PROPERTY AS DESCRIBED IN THE ATTACHED LIST.

Mayor Tooley read the Resolution title into the record.

MOTION: Rydell/Welch – To approve Resolution No. 2021-152.

Procurement Manager Linda Jeethan presented the item, commenting that the City was contracted with a vendor to auction surplus items. She explained the IT equipment would be recycled.

Commissioner Railey asked if the City had considered donating any of these items. City Manager Brooks explained that the City had donated items in the past, but considering they were taxpayer assets, an effort was made to maximize revenue on them.

Upon roll call, the Resolution passed by a 5-0 vote.

REGULAR AGENDA

Sustainable Development

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER, OR DESIGNEE, TO EXECUTE THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (FDOT) DISTRICT FOUR (4) HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AND THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK FOR SIDEWALK IMPROVEMENTS ASSOCIATED WITH THE COPANS ROAD MOBILITY PROJECT AND ASSIGNED TO THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK.

Minutes August 9, 2021 – Special Commission Meeting Page 4

Mayor Tooley read the Resolution title into the record.

MOTION: Welch/Rydell – To approve Resolution No. 2021-147.

Director of Sustainable Development Scott Stoudenmire presented the item, explaining a portion of the sidewalk improvements for the Copans Road mobility project was determined to encroach on City property, and FDOT required an agreement to move forward. He provided a brief timeline of the project.

Interim City Clerk Bowers stated there were no advanced public comments received for the item, and no one had signed in to speak.

Upon roll call, the Resolution passed by a 5-0 vote.

Finance and Administrative Services

11. ORD 2021-017

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 2006-27, BY AMENDING THE NON-EXCLUSIVE FRANCHISE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK AND PEOPLES GAS SYSTEM, A DIVISION OF TAMPA ELECTRIC COMPANY, TO PROVIDE GAS SERVICES AND TO USE PUBLIC RIGHTS-OF-WAY OF THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK, DATED OCTOBER 16, 2006, IN ORDER TO RENEW THE AGREEMENT FOR FIFTEEN (15) YEARS AND TO PROVIDE FOR UPDATES CONSISTENT WITH CHANGES TO STATE LAW AND THE CITY'S CODE. (SECOND READING) (PUBLIC HEARING)

City Attorney Pyburn read the Ordinance title into the record.

MOTION: Sarbone/Welch – To adopt Ordinance No. 2021-017.

Mayor Tooley opened the public hearing on the item. There was no one present to speak on the item, and Interim City Clerk Bowers stated there were no advanced public comments received for the item. Mayor Tooley closed the public hearing.

Upon roll call, the Ordinance passed by a 5-0 vote.

12. ORD 2021-019

AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE FUNDING AND PROVISION OF FIRE RESCUE PROTECTION SERVICES, FACILITIES, AND PROGRAMS IN THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK, FLORIDA; DESCRIBING THE METHOD OF ANNUALLY ASSESSING PROPERTY LOCATED WITHIN THE CITY OF COCONUT CREEK; PROVIDING AN ASSESSMENT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2021/2022; DIRECTING THE PREPARATION OF AN ASSESSMENT ROLL; PROVIDING FOR THE ANNUAL ESTABLISHMENT OF A MAXIMUM ASSESSMENT; AUTHORIZING A PUBLIC HEARING AND DIRECTING THE PROVISION OF NOTICE THEREOF. (FIRST READING)

City Attorney Pyburn read the Ordinance title into the record.

MOTION: Welch/Sarbone – To approve Ordinance No. 2021-019 on first reading.

Director of Finance and Administrative Services Peta-Gay Lake presented the item. She explained the Ordinance authorized the Fire Assessment and set the rate for Fiscal Year 2021-

22. She stated staff had presented two (2) options for the Commission to consider at a recent workshop, including an 83 percent recovery scenario and an 87 percent recovery scenario. She noted the 87 percent scenario would be included in the County TRIM notices. She stated that the Fire Assessment was not a new fee but had been charged on the property tax bills since 2001. She discussed the need for ongoing increases of the fee and described how the revenue gap would be made up to balance the budget. She stated staff recommended the 83 percent scenario.

Discussion ensued regarding the extent of changes that could be made between first reading and second reading of the Ordinance if additional data was received for consideration.

Vice Mayor Rydell noted staff was recommending a lower rate than was publicly noticed to the residents and stated he would reserve further comment until he had the opportunity to review the data staff had gathered.

Commissioner Welch asked for clarification whether the Ordinance included the assessment fee on private schools, and City Manager Brooks responded that it did. Commissioner Welch stated she agreed with Vice Mayor Rydell that there was information the Commission was still waiting on to help them better make that decision. City Manager Brooks clarified that staff was asking for approval as is, at the lower rate, and between the first and second reading, they would be conducting additional research. She stated if the Commission wanted to adopt the higher rate at that time, that could be done.

Mayor Tooley opened the floor for public comment.

Barbara Levin, 3700 Coconut Creek Parkway, spoke in support of the South Florida Jewish Academy and stated the change would put the school out of business. She stated finding the perfect school for a child with special need was difficult, and the school should continue to be tax exempt. Mayor Tooley responded the Fire Assessment was not a tax. Ms. Levin stated she understood the position of the City, but she did not agree or feel the definition would stand up in court. She continued to discuss the school and asked the Commission to vote against the assessment.

Interim City Clerk Bowers stated there were eight emails to be read into the record and seven voice mails that had been received before 6 p.m. on August 8, and noted that any comments received after the deadline would be provided for the record at the August 26 Commission meeting during second reading of the Ordinance. She read the following emails for the record, copies of which are attached hereto as Exhibit 1, and made a part hereof these minutes:

Carol Smit stated she had lived near the Fire Department since 1976 and had not noticed a huge increase in its emergency responses which would require an annual assessment.

Larry Teich wrote in opposition to the assessment and stated he was appealing the assessment based on mismanagement of public funds and lack of confidence.

Paul Reichers stated the current assessment had been adequate for many years, and the increase was not justified. He asked that the Commission not adopt the proposed assessment.

Harriet Lang asserted it was not fair for property owners to fund fire services for year-round residents.

Jerry McHugh thanked the Commissioners for the things they do for the City, and stated he was

not on board with an assessment for the fire station.

Van Hamlin wrote in support of adopting the increased assessment but suspending its implementation until at least March 2022 due to inflation, unemployment, and other factors making economic times difficult.

Kim Fields stated the assessment was flawed and not equitable. She wrote to object to the proposal and asked the Commission to reconsider.

Lincoln Payao asked that the Commission consider holding off on the assessment until the following year to allow citizens to recover from the impacts of COVID-19.

Interim City Clerk Bowers played the following seven voicemails for the record:

Catherine Migliano spoke in favor of the fire assessment. She stated the service was essential and was underpaid unbelievably. She referenced an episode of John Oliver's television show regarding the treatment and funding of emergency personnel and services.

Maria Delpilar asked that someone who spoke Spanish contact her regarding the fire assessment

Peter Lombardo stated that he was not the owner of the property that he had received the fire assessment letter regarding.

Jucara Freimark stated she did not understand what she had done to have an assessment levied against her property.

Peter Simone spoke in opposition to the fire assessment. He stated he wanted to make sure the City was being financially responsible in starting their own Fire Department.

Saed Nasief expressed concern regarding the fire assessment and asked for more detailed information regarding the notice he received.

Stephen Morello asked if he was subject to the fire assessment as a Veteran on disability.

City Manager Brooks stated staff had responded to the emails and reached out to each of the callers.

Commissioner Railey discussed her experience losing a home to fire in New York due to slow response time. She stated, as a resident and as a homeowner, she could truly appreciate the need for a quick response from a Fire Department that knows exactly what they are doing and where they are going in an emergency. Commissioner Railey asserted many of the residents were misunderstanding the letter regarding the assessment, and stated she hoped they understood the importance of having a top-notch fire department at their disposal. She expressed her support for Fire Chief Gary and his team.

Vice Mayor Rydell asked for clarification on the email from Kim Fields and asked if staff had investigated the situation referenced. City Manager Brooks explained. He commented that he was comfortable exploring the issues Ms. Fields had brought up and having the discussion upon second reading. He suggested that the letter should have been sent in Spanish, as well, and asked the Commission to discuss doing so for future communication. Commissioner Welch suggested Creole and Portuguese be discussed, as well.

Mayor Tooley stated she had spent the last three weeks explaining the non-ad valorem fire assessment fee to residents and commented that most people who heard the explanation were fine with it. She stated she would continue to meet with groups to explain the change, and discussed issues other communities were having with BSO services.

Commissioner Welch addressed those who had spoken and assured they were heard.

Upon roll call, the Ordinance passed on first reading by a 5-0 vote.

City Clerk

13. ORD 2021-018

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CITY'S CODE OF ORDINANCES, CHAPTER 8, "ELECTIONS," SECTION 8-51, "OATH; CAMPAIGN FINANCE REPORTS; STATEMENTS OF FINANCIAL INTERESTS; FEE," TO PROVIDE FOR THE ELECTRONIC FILING AND POSTING OF CAMPAIGN TREASURER'S REPORTS. (FIRST READING)

City Attorney Pyburn read the Ordinance title into the record.

MOTION: Rydell/Welch – To approve Ordinance No. 2021-018 on first reading.

Vice Mayor Rydell stated Supervisor of Elections Joe Scott had discussed this issue frequently during the election process and had gone on to make it happen.

Commissioner Welch commented on the additional time required by the City Clerk's office during COVID-19 to accommodate candidates and stated this change would make things easier.

Interim City Clerk Bowers stated there were no advanced public comments received for the item, and no one had signed in to speak.

Upon roll call, the Ordinance passed on first reading by a 5-0 vote.

CITY MANAGER REPORT

City Manager Brooks stated she was looking forward to the budget workshop the following day.

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT

City Attorney Pyburn had no report.

COMMISSION COMMUNICATIONS

Commissioner Sarbone shared commendations received for the Police Department, which were forwarded by Police Chief Albert "Butch" Arenal. He stated the comments addressed the community policing that Chief Arenal had implemented, and that the leadership provided flows down. He thanked Chief Arenal.

Commissioner Welch thanked Finance and Administrative Services Director Peta-Gay Lake and Budget

Minutes
August 9, 2021 – Special Commission Meeting
Page 8

and Grants Manager Kisha Holland for the wonderful budget document that had been put together in advance of the upcoming budget workshop. She stated it was not only thorough, but concise and navigable. She stated the City of Coconut Creek had a student from Monarch High School intern over the summer with the Finance Department, and said she was happy to hear it had been a good experience. She commented on the Wendy's ribbon-cutting event and shared a story of the owners giving back to the community.

Commissioner Railey echoed the appreciation of staff for the preparation of the budget book. She thanked the Police Department and Fire Department for their efforts in the face of COVID-19 once again rising in the community. She encouraged residents to consider getting vaccinated and to take care with masks, sanitizing, social distancing, and other precautions. She addressed Barbara Levin's comments regarding the fire assessment and stated that her daughter had been a special education teacher 20 years, so she understands the challenges and benefits of the school. She noted the Commission would take everything under consideration.

Vice Mayor Rydell recognized Community Relations Director Yvonne Lopez and her team, sharing a story of a resident with cerebral palsy who had started a mission to put doorbells on buildings to assist special needs residents with accessibility. He stated the communications team had put together an amazing video to highlight the cause, and Starbucks had been the first business to install the doorbell. Vice Mayor Rydell asked that the City have a proclamation in support of the resident's efforts and encouraged the Commissioners to assist in introducing him to business owners and other leaders who could assist in his mission.

Mayor Tooley stated she had been spending most of her time in the community talking about the budget and the fire assessment.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m.

Marianne Bowers, CMC

terim City Clerk

9 9 21

EXHIBIT "1"

From:

Carol Smit

To:

CommissionComments

Subject:

Carol Smit - \$245.16 Proposed Annual Assessment: 4200 N.W. 12th St., Coconut Creek, Fl. 33066

Date: Wednesday, August 4, 2021 6:17:39 PM

I have lived near the Fire Department since 1976 and have not noticed a huge increase in its emergency responses in our area to require an annual assessment beginning Oct 2021, since our real estate taxes are and have been for the most part quite high and should cover our needs even though we have grown over the years. I have just retired in June 2021 and will be on a fixed income as well as paying for insurance covered previously by my employer of many years. I also wonder if this planned assessment will be put to a vote by our residents or arbitrarily approved by the commission.

I very much appreciate all that my City of Coconut Creek does for its residents and believe it is a jewel in Broward County. My daughter has just relocated here from So. Carolina with her family and they could not be happier.

Many thanks for everything! Carol Smit (954) 973-0436

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Larry Teich

To:

CommissionComments

Cc:

"Larry Teich"; larry teich@bellsouth.net

Subject:

Fire Assesment

Date:

Wednesday, August 4, 2021 8:04:17 PM

Special assessments are just tax avoidance schemes. I just received the assessment and have to question the capabilities of the administration that takes 2 years to pave the main road, raises millage by 40% in 2012, lowers millage 12% in 2015 and now assesses my home \$245.16 for fire services while the home values are 35% higher than pre-pandemic values. The answer is no, I do not want to pay a special assessment. I am appealing the assessment based on mismanagement of public funds and lack of confidance. Manage the budget properly and use the millage rates based on home valuations.

Larry Teich 4210 NW 55 Drive Coconut Creek, FL 33073 954-494-2081

Paul Reichers

To: Subject: CommissionComments

Subject Date: Annual Fire Rescue Assessment Thursday, August 5, 2021 9:04:53 AM

The current Fire Rescue Protection Assessment has been adequate for the past many years. The proposed new annual assessment will be a burden to all but especially so to seniors and retirees struggling to pay their Broward Co. taxes each year, and especially during the pandemic. There is nothing in your recent communication to justify the significant amount being assessed for a single family home. Further, the enormous amount being assessed commercial business establishments will only be passed along to consumers in the form of huge increases in the cost of their goods and services, making this an even bigger burden to individual homeowners.

DO NOT, under any circumstances, adopt this proposed assessment!

Harriet

To: Subject: CommissionComments

Fire rescue assessment notice.

Date:

Thursday, August 5, 2021 4:38:31 PM

To whom it may concern,

I think this assessment is an outrage!!

Just because I own a property in Florida doesn't mean that I live there. I am not a Florida resident and don't think it's fair for non-residence to have to pay for year-round residence. If you want to assess somebody assess year-round residends, not just property owners.

It's bad enough I have to pay for school taxes and other taxes because I own a property there I think it's outrageous that you expect me to pay for fire and rescue taxes on top of these!!!!!!

I'm assuming I have made my point. Maybe the politicians should get their hands out of their pockets and give the money to where it supposed to be and then you would not have to assess people.

Sincerely yours, Harriet Lang

Sent from my iPhone

Jerry Mchugh

To:

CommissionComments

Subject:

upcoming public hearing annual Fire rescue assessment

Date:

Thursday, August 5, 2021 5:34:12 PM

Hello Commissioner's

Id Like to first Start off by say Thank you for a lot of things you do for this City and we do appreciate it.

I myself am not on board with a assessment for the fire station as we had already been paying more in our tax's already . With the way this year has been and people not working and the covid 19 issues the last thing we need is more money going out as our taxs in this city keep increase more then the average city .Also my understanding is the city of Margate will not be sharing our fire department any longer and moving to BSO if I heard correctly as Im sure this also has to do with this but I think that should be brought to the people attention and give options for us to choose from.Thank you for letting me share my concerns .I wish everyone well and to stay safe!

Thank you Kindly

Gerard McHugh

<u>Van Hamlin</u>

To: Subject: CommissionComments

Subject Date: Annual Fire Rescue Assessment Thursday, August 5, 2021 6:52:23 PM

My name is Van Hamlin and I live at 5050 NW 54 Street, Coconut Creek, FI 33073. You may contact me at 954-895-5920. My wife, Sandra, and I own our home and have lived in Creek for about 30 years. I am retired from BSO and my still works for HCA - Parlon. N. W. Regional Hospital is one of their facilities. Obviously, EMS and Fire Rescue deal directly with this medical center. I am also a Board Member for Cypress Lakes H.O.A. We have approximately 166 residences which account for 332 votes.

I am asking you to approve the proposed increase in assessment BUT suspend it's implementation until at least March of the 2022 fiscal year. I feel that inflation has skyrocketed along with COVID-19 Delta, which is making it difficult for many home owners who are now having a tough time making ends meet. Unemployment has increased dramatically, as well. Many local landlords are being punished by having to continue to pay mortgages while their tenants have avoided paying their rents. Without your foresight, many rental properties will eventually be repossessed unless we help the small business owners and private landlords. All of these crisis have resulted in the devaluation of the dollar. In short, we have entered hard economic times where many of our residents may loose their homes without your assistance. These hard times will have a long term regressive influence on tax revenue.

In the short term, You might transfer money from other budgets, such as parks and recreation, to cover any shortfalls. I use this example because our community should not be sponsoring events where people congregate right now. While parks may be left open, they do not have to be attended. The police and fire department can make routine inspections and patrol these areas. A layoff of these staff members may be indicated. Other departments, not directly involved with public safety should be put on rotating furlows, if needed to make up any shortfalls in funding current levels of service by Fire rescue.

Kim Fields

To:

<u>CommissionComments</u> <u>steve fields-realty.com</u>

Cc: Subject:

Public Hearing on Annual Fire Rescue Assessment for Tax Parcel No. 484206AD0010

Date:

Friday, August 6, 2021 10:54:12 AM

To Whom It May Concern,

We just received a Notice of Public Hearing. The differential in rate per parcel for Industrial/Warehouse vs. Commercial/Office/Institutional is absurd, flawed, and completely not equitable. We own a large property in Coconut Creek and year-after-year, we pay the annual special assessment for fire rescue protection services. Last year, we converted the property to a condominium structure and sold the rear of the property to our former bakery tenant. Based upon the proposed assessment, the front parcel which we retained will be charged 10x the amount as the rear. This is completely illogical and unequitable. Why should a smaller parcel with a yoga studio, furniture store, imaging center and surgical center pay ten times the amount as a fully operating bakery with ovens and other fire hazards onsite? Fire assessments should be based upon use and risk. The Notice clearly states that the proposed assessments allocate based upon historic fire rescue incident reports, property size, and property value. However, despite this assertion, the allocation methodology fails to achieve this end. Not only is the allocation not equitable, but it poses an undue burden on local operators serving the Coconut Creek community.

I am writing to vehemently object to the annual special assessment proposed against my property. I understand that the cost needs to be spread amongst property owners, but the allocation proposed is flawed, completely unequitable and discourages ownership in the city of Coconut Creek. I am not aware of any other municipality that imposes such an unequitable and onerous burden on property owners. Please reconsider the rate allocation to achieve greater equity.

Sincerely,

Kim Fields Coconut Fields, LLC

Kim B. Fields
Fields-Realty, LLC
550 SE 5th Avenue, Apt. 304S
Boca Raton, FL 33432
O: 561-465-3140
C: 516-633-0218

Lincoln .

To: Subject: CommissionComments

Date:

Annual Fire Rescue Assessment Friday, August 6, 2021 6:43:09 PM

Good Afternoon

My names is Lincoln Payao property owner in Coconut Creek, together with my wife Tania Fileti-Payao here is our comment for the proposal assessment.

As we all know our community eventually will need some improvements but considering the pandemic that we are going through in this moment i think this time or this year or next year would be totally wrong raise taxes our put any Assessments for the population , many of the homeowners right now are NOT even able to pay their mortgage on time or their taxes , so please , i hope you guys will consider all that and think about before put any assessment for the homeowners, i am pretty sure that you guys can hold that until next year to see until the things get better for all of us .

Thank You so much

Lincoln Payao 5214 NW 54 St Coconut Creek FL 33073 Phone 954 448 6311